
California State University, San Bernardino 
CAMPUS ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY BOARD (CAAB) 

Minutes of the November 10, 2020 
3:00 – 4:00 pm * Zoom 

 

Members Present: Donita Remington, Leatha Elsdon, Alex Najera, Amy Beran, Esther Lee, Christine 
Fundell, Leigh Connell, Beiwei Tu, Doug Freer, Art Torres, Jenny Sorenson, Marchelle Daniels, David 
Reyes, Graciela Moran, Jessica Luck, Paz Oliverez, Jason Griesse, Brizea Suarez, Jill Vassilakos-Long, David 
Prinz 

Members Absent: Grace Munyiri, Nina Jamsen, Jack Macfarlane, Richelle Marracino, Brittany Rickman 

Guests Present: Dayna Brown, Jessica Orozco 

Freer called the meeting at 3:02 pm.  

ATI Coordination Initiatives 
Fundell stated accessibility technology initiative is a CSU wide mandate, ensuring accessibility is 
proactive in procurement communication, technology, and student instruction. The accessibility policy 
has been updated.  

The annual Campus Accessibility Report Technology (CART) was submitted to the CO during the first 
week of November 2020.  

Fundell stated the ATI audit is still underway, but just about finished. Fundell will provide official findings 
in the next meeting.  

Executive Order 1111 
Freer stated there was one preliminary finding meeting so far for the EO 1111 Advisory Services Audit. In 
early December, they will have full findings of the audit and report. 

Issues from the Floor 
Sorenson reviewed the phases of the accessibility project that is funded by the CO. The first phase, and 
the highest priority, is to access and accessibility to buildings for students, staff, faculty, and the public. 
Facilities has installed handrails that are compliant over the last several months.  
 
Second phase will be the installation of a crosswalk from parking lot C. Additionally, the walking path 
from bookstore and children’s center is going to be upgraded with new concrete. The project will be 
completed by June 2021. 
 
Third phase will include the Pfau library classrooms that are under construction. Furniture is being 
replaced with accessible seating. Student counts are being reduced to provide walkways and movability 
in and out of classrooms.  
 
Facilities has provided huge renovation to Pfau library elevators. The work is already underway. PA, FOB, 
Jack brown, HPE, VA, UH, PDC IWA, project completed in January 2021.  
  



Daniels informed the ACLU alleged that all community colleges and universities are supposed to have 
voter registration sites and that the campus should retain students’ voter registration for at least two 
years. CSUSB has not received the letter from ACLU. ACLU claimed SSD offices were creating barriers for 
students to register.  

Moran stated CSUSB was in the top 20 out of 100 schools that registered the most students to vote even 
in a virtual world.  

Freer informed the old gymnasium was converted into a polling place for one week. CSUSB now has a 
ballot drop box near the flagpole as well.  

Freer ended the meeting at 3:50 pm. 

 

 

 


